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Board Room Renovations are Complete  

This past week, the Yoncalla School Board held their first board meeting in their newly reno-

vated space.  This marks the first time since March of 2020 that the room has been in use.  

Over the past months, the room (old library) has gone through several upgrades.  A new floor 

has been installed, new steps, a new ADA ramp and new paint.    

The new board room has been divided into two separate areas.  One room will be used for 

board meetings, as well as other district gatherings.  The other room will be used to house 

the technology department of Yoncalla School District.  At this time, the old district office is 

being emptied and will be removed sometime in June, or sooner if weather allows.    

With the completion of the 

Board room, the board is looking 

forward to the next project at 

the high school.  Later this 

spring, the district will begin con-

struction of a natural resources 

STEM facility.  This facility will be 

funded by a grant written by Jan-

nelle Wilde.    
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After School Club 
 
Many students have re-
quested extra academic 
help during this pandem-
ic.  Yoncalla High School 
has heard those voices and 
will be adding its popular 
after school club next 
week.  The club has been a 
staple of YHS for the past 5 
years with Amelia Black 
running the program.  A 
group of 20 students will 
be allowed to come into 
the building on Tuesdays 
and Wednesdays to re-
ceive individual help with 
classes.  Because of state 
restrictions, students will 
be required to conform 
with all state COVID re-
quirements.  If you are in-
terested in this service, 
please contact Amelia 
Black at 
Amelia.Black 
@yoncalla.k12.or.us.  Tran
sportation home will be 
provided, however, trans-
portation to YHS will be 
the students responsibil-
ity. 

Masks Added for Custodial Staff   

Our almost yearlong battle with the current pandemic has 
brought about many changes in how the Yoncalla School Dis-
trict does business.  Students wearing facial coverings, classes 
being taught on-line, students being served food in their 
classrooms, along with a host of other changes with a list that 
goes on and on.  One of the changes that has taken place is 
the use of a respirator for all custodial staff.  With classrooms 
being fogged each and every night, it became apparent that 
the district needed to be proactive in making sure that our 
custodial staff is well protected.  After a few conversations 
about their needs, the respirators were ordered and have ar-
rived.  Custodial staff will be required to wear this protective 
equipment when completing tasks that have particles in the 
air.  These respirators also provide face protection.  Thank 
you to our maintenance and janitorial crew for helping to 
keep our buildings safe for all!!  Custodians:  Traci Sprinkle, 
Lois McMullin, and Gail Jones Maintenance:  Robert Olinski 
and Jeff Schmeichel. 

Pictured:  Lois McMullin poses with a stylish new respirator!   
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Hello from Preschool!! 
This past month has been packed full of learning. We have had conversations about whoa, slow 
and go foods. We have been trying new foods and new ways to exercise our bodies. Yoga has 
continued to be a big hit in class. Baby circle time was so special as the children shared how to 
comfort a baby and show it love. Friendships are blooming and we love seeing our friends at 
school! 
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Let’s Get Creative 
     Engaging students within the curriculum and allowing them to express their knowledge 
and comprehension in alternative ways, Mrs. Ross has incorporated Poster Projects, Story-
boards and Gallery Walks into her 7

th
 Grade Curriculum.  

 
     Finishing up a religions unit in History 7, students were challenged to create a Three Col-
umn Poster Project highlighting the similarities and differences between three religions of 
Southwest Asia – Judaism, Christianity, and Islam. Students focused on the origins of each 
religion. religious texts, key figures, and their basic beliefs. As you can see by the images be-
low, they did an awesome job! 
 
      In English 7, students read a story by Ray Bradbury called “Dark They Were, and Golden
-Eyed”. It is about a group of colonists from Earth who settle onto Mars. However, things 
aren’t as they seem and the longer the colonist stay, the more they unknowingly assimilate 
into Martian culture and language, and ultimately, becomes Martians themselves, forgetting 
who they were. A Storyboard is a creative activity that allows you to tell a story through a se-
ries of scenes or frames. Think of it like a cartoon or graphic novel. So for this story, students 
were challenged to create a four to eight scene storyboard depicting a sequence from the 
story. Students got to be highly creative with their drawings and incorporating captions and 
word bubbles into their work. Once done, students participated in a Gallery Walk (their art 
was on display in the hall) and they had the opportunity to give each other GLOWS or 
GROWS based on what they saw.  
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Yoncalla School  

District Priorities 

 Each student will enjoy 
positive, engaging learn-
ing environments. 

 Each child will possess 
the knowledge and skills 
necessary to be success-
ful in post secondary 
education and careers, 
and the self-reliance to 
be a productive citizen. 

 A strong sense of com-
munity is recognized and 
nurtured among all 
stakeholders 

 Facilities and finances 
are managed effectively 
and efficiently for the 
benefit of each child. 

Student of the 

Month 

Sapphira Ruiz-Weight 
Yoncalla Middle School 

Faith Elliot 

Yoncalla High School 
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     Ms. Bowen’s Kindergarten students appreciated the hard work Mr. Berry has been putting into their 

classroom to make sure all students have a safe learning environment.  He added some safety locks to 

the cabinets so students could not accidently get into them.  He also has been visiting all the Elementary 

Classrooms to check in on students and learn about what they want or think our school should have.  

Ryker has shared how he would like Mr. Berry to add a swimming pool to the school and he suggested it 

go under the gym so it would not be in the way.   

 

     We have been focusing character traits for the students at the Elementary and Ms. Shillings and Ms. 

Johnsons classroom were the first to be recognized for being a good citizen.  The traits we are working 

on are; Honesty, Caring, Respect, Safety, Accepting, Empathy, Fairness and Responsibility.  Students rec-

ognized in Ms. Shillings classroom were: James Hoyt, Larrie Geib, Aaron Malone, Sylis Bessett and Kayla 

Cook.  In Ms. Johnsons classroom, it was Abby Ricks, Jr. Bash, Tyler Hudgins, Emily Helmholtz, Kimmy 

Ricks and Dewey Rikard.  Great job for the students that won Character Awards.  Keep up the good 

work and making the Elementary a great place to learn.   

 

     The 5th and 6th grade are continuing to get the garden ready for planting and teachers are starting to 

make plans for lessons in the garden.  The students are taking out the old roots of dead plants and 

cleaning out the planter boxes and then filling it with new dirt for planting.  A great big thank you goes 

to all the students that have been working so hard to get the garden ready for all the students.  In the 

photos you see Tori cleaning out one of the boxes and then see Kara, Tori and Alyssa all working togeth-

er to fill it up once it has been cleaned out.  All this work is being done under the supervision of Theresa 

TakenCareOf.  She has been instrumental in getting the garden going for all of our students to use and 

learn from. 
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Ms. Johnson’s Class 

Mrs. Schilling’s class 



9 

 

March Diverse Moments in History 
March 1, 1781 - Formal ratification of the Articles of Confederation was announced by Congress. Under the Arti-

cles, Congress was the sole governing body of the new American national government, consisting of the 13 

original states. The Articles remained in effect through the Revolutionary War until 1789, when the current 

U.S. Constitution was adopted. 

March 1, 1961 - President John F. Kennedy established the Peace Corps, an organization sending young Ameri-

can volunteers to developing countries to assist with health care, education and other basic human needs. 

March 3, 1913 - A women's suffrage march in Washington D.C. was attacked by angry onlookers while police 

stood by. The march occurred the day before Woodrow Wilson's inauguration. Many of the 5,000 women 

participating were spat upon and struck in the face as a near riot ensued. Secretary of War Henry Stimson 

then ordered soldiers from Fort Myer to restore order. 

March 5, 1770 - The Boston Massacre occurred as a group of rowdy Americans harassed British soldiers who 

then opened fire, killing five and injuring six. The first man killed was Crispus Attucks, an African American. 

British Captain Thomas Preston and eight of his men were arrested and charged with murder. Their trial 

took place in October, with colonial lawyer John Adams defending the British. Captain Preston and six of 

his men were acquitted. Two others were found guilty of manslaughter, branded, then released 

March 11, 1918 - The 'Spanish' influenza first reached America as 107 soldiers become sick at Fort Riley, Kansas. 

One quarter of the U.S. population eventually became ill from the deadly virus, resulting in 500,000 deaths. 

The death toll worldwide approached 22 million by the end of 1920. 

March 14 - The first female dentist, Lucy Hobbs (1833-1910) was born in New York state. She received her de-

gree in 1866 from the Ohio College of Dental Surgery and was a women's rights advocate. 

March 17th - Celebrated as Saint Patrick's Day commemorating the patron saint of Ireland. 

March 19, 2003 - The United States launched an attack against Iraq to topple dictator Saddam Hussein from 

power. The attack commenced with aerial strikes against military sites, followed the next day by an inva-

sion of southern Iraq by U.S. and British ground troops. The troops made rapid progress northward and 

conquered the country's capital, Baghdad, just 21 days later, ending the rule of Saddam. 

March 22, 1972 - The Equal Rights Amendment to the U.S. Constitution was passed by the U.S. Senate and then 

sent to the states for ratification. The ERA, as it became known, prohibited discrimination on the basis of 

gender, stating, "Equality of rights under the law shall not be denied or abridged by the United States or by 

any State on account of sex," and that "the Congress shall have the power to enforce, by appropriate legis-

lation, the provisions of this article." Although 22 of the required 38 states quickly ratified the Amendment, 

opposition arose over concerns that women would be subject to the draft and combat duty, along with oth-

er legal concerns. The ERA eventually failed (by 3 states) to achieve ratification despite an extension of the 

deadline to June 1982. 

March 24, 1934 - The Philippine Islands in the South Pacific were granted independence by President Franklin 

D. Roosevelt after nearly 50 years of American control. 

March 24, 1989 - One of the largest oil spills in U.S. history occurred as the oil tanker Exxon Valdez ran aground 

in Prince William Sound off Alaska, resulting in 11 million gallons of oil leaking into the natural habitat over 

a stretch of 45 miles. 

March 31 - Boxing champion Jack Johnson (1878-1946) was born in Galveston, Texas. He was the first African 

American to win the heavyweight boxing title. 

 

The History Place - This Month in History:  

https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/mar-articles-confed.htm
https://www.historyplace.com/unitedstates/revolution/index.html
https://www.historyplace.com/kennedy/gallery.htm
https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/womensmarch.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/unitedstates/revolution/revgfx/bost-mass2.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/january.htm
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Ping-Pong Fever Hits Yoncalla 
 

     To beat the rain in the 1880’s, an Englishman by the name of David Foster invented ping-pong 
as an adaptation to traditional lawn tennis. ~140 years later, it has hit big in Yoncalla.  
     Given the challenges of having a PE class during COVID, Mr. Kilmer decided to purchase a class 
set of Ping-Pong tables as a means to have another socially distant PE activity - it couldn’t be a 
bigger hit with most kids. Not only is it widely popular in PE, but he has kids wanting to come in 
during lunch to play, finishing work early in tutorial so they can play, and kids in weights class 
setting up a line 5 kids deep to play during their cool down time.  
     It’s been a lot of fun to watch how quickly their skills have grown and developed and the bud-
ding rivalries that result from many intense back and forth games. With the primary focus being 
to improve one’s hand-eye coordination and reflexes, Ping-Pong is a game where the skills devel-
oped will translate to many other sports and walks of life. 
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YONCALLA CHEER TEAM IS MAKING CARDBOARD CUT-
OUTS OF YOU AND SIGNS TO PUT IN THE STANDS TO 
SHOW SUPPORT FOR YOUR YONCALLA EAGLES! 

SEND US A PHOTO OF YOU FROM THE WAIST UP AND THE 
CHEER TEAM WILL MAKE YOUR PHOTO INTO A CARD-
BOARD CUTOUT  OR CHOOSE TO FOR THEM TO MAKE A 
SIGN TO SUPPORT YOUR PLAYER WITH THEIR NUMBER 
AND NAME. 

PHOTO CUTOUTS AND SIGNS ARE  

$20 EACH OR 2 FOR $35 
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Celebrating 100 Days at School! 
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